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§ 204.302 Role of service providers. 
(a) Who may provide services in Con-

vention adoption cases. Subject to the 
limitations in paragraph (b) or (c) of 
this section, a U.S. citizen seeking to 
file a Form I–800A or I–800 may use the 
services of any individual or entity au-
thorized to provide services in connec-
tion with adoption, except that the 
U.S. citizen must use the services of an 
accredited agency, temporarily accred-
ited agency, approved person, super-
vised provider public domestic author-
ity or exempted provider when required 
to do so under 22 CFR part 96. 

(b) Unauthorized practice of law pro-
hibited. An adoption agency or 
facilitator, including an individual or 
entity authorized under 22 CFR part 96 
to provide the six specific adoption 
services identified in 22 CFR 96.2, may 
not engage in any act that constitutes 
the legal representation, as defined in 8 
CFR 1.1(i), (j) and (m), of the applicant 
(for a Form I–800A case) or petitioner 
(for a Form I–800 case) unless author-
ized to do so as provided in 8 CFR part 
292. An individual authorized under 8 
CFR part 292 to practice before USCIS 
may provide legal services in connec-
tion with a Form I–800A or I–800 case, 
but may not provide any of the six spe-
cific adoption services identified in 22 
CFR 96.2, unless the individual is au-
thorized to do so under 22 CFR part 96 
(for services provided in the United 
States) or under the laws of the coun-
try of the child’s habitual residence 
(for services performed outside the 
United States). The provisions of 8 CFR 
292.5 concerning sending notices about 
a case do not apply to an adoption 
agency or facilitator that is not au-
thorized under 8 CFR part 292 to engage 
in representation before USCIS. 

(c) Application of the Privacy Act. Ex-
cept as permitted by the Privacy Act, 5 
U.S.C. 552a and the relevant Privacy 
Act notice concerning the routine use 
of information, USCIS may not dis-
close or give access to any information 
or record relating to any applicant or 
petitioner who has filed a Form I–800A 
or Form I–800 to any individual or enti-
ty other than that person, including 
but not limited to an accredited agen-
cy, temporarily accredited agency, ap-
proved person, public domestic author-
ity, exempted provider, or supervised 

provider, unless the applicant who filed 
the Form I–800A or the petitioner who 
filed Form I–800 has filed a written con-
sent to disclosure, as provided by the 
Privacy Act, 5 U.S.C. 552a. 

§ 204.303 Determination of habitual 
residence. 

(a) U.S. Citizens. For purposes of this 
subpart, a U.S. citizen who is seeking 
to have an alien classified as the U.S. 
citizen’s child under section 
101(b)(1)(G) of the Act is deemed to be 
habitually resident in the United 
States if the individual: 

(1) Has his or her domicile in the 
United States, even if he or she is liv-
ing temporarily abroad; or 

(2) Is not domiciled in the United 
States but establishes by a preponder-
ance of the evidence that: 

(i) The citizen will have established a 
domicile in the United States on or be-
fore the date of the child’s admission 
to the United States for permanent res-
idence as a Convention adoptee; or 

(ii) The citizen indicates on the Form 
I–800 that the citizen intends to bring 
the child to the United States after 
adopting the child abroad, and before 
the child’s 18th birthday, at which time 
the child will be eligible for, and will 
apply for, naturalization under section 
322 of the Act and 8 CFR part 322. This 
option is not available if the child will 
be adopted in the United States. 

(b) Convention adoptees. A child whose 
classification is sought as a Convention 
adoptee is, generally, deemed for pur-
poses of this subpart C to be habitually 
resident in the country of the child’s 
citizenship. If the child’s actual resi-
dence is outside the country of the 
child’s citizenship, the child will be 
deemed habitually resident in that 
other country, rather than in the coun-
try of citizenship, if the Central Au-
thority (or another competent author-
ity of the country in which the child 
has his or her actual residence) has de-
termined that the child’s status in that 
country is sufficiently stable for that 
country properly to exercise jurisdic-
tion over the child’s adoption or cus-
tody. This determination must be made 
by the Central Authority itself, or by 
another competent authority of the 
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